
To whom it may concern,

I am pleased to write this letter of recommendation on behalf of Jay, who has served as a high
caliber developer in my team for the past two plus years at Hello Cheshire. During this time, I
have had the opportunity to closely observe Jay's skills, work ethic, and commitment to
excellence.

Jay has consistently demonstrated exceptional talent and proficiency in JavaScript, React,
WordPress, and CSS. His understanding of these technologies is extensive, and he consistently
applies his knowledge to create efficient and visually appealing user interfaces. Jay's ability to
effectively collaborate with designers, back-end developers, and other stakeholders has
significantly contributed to successful project deliveries.

Jay's adherence to web best practices is commendable. He consistently follows industry
standards to ensure his code is clean, modular, and scalable. Jay pays meticulous attention to
detail, resulting in high-quality deliverables that meet or exceed project requirements. Moreover,
his familiarity with performance optimization techniques and accessibility guidelines enhances
the overall user experience of the applications he develops.

In addition to technical prowess, Jay exhibits exceptional interpersonal skills. He communicates
effectively, actively listen to feedback, and adapt seamlessly to changing project requirements.
Jay's excellent problem-solving abilities coupled with his collaborative approach make him an
asset to any development team.

Overall, I have been thoroughly impressed by Jay's dedication, technical expertise, and
professionalism. His strong work ethic and commitment to delivering outstanding results, make
him an exemplary developer.

I wholeheartedly recommend Jay for any development role and believe that he will excel in any
team or organization he becomes a part of. Should you require any further information or have
additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you for considering Jay's application. I am confident that he will contribute significantly to
your organization.

Sincerely,

Tanner Eustice
Technical Director @ Hello Cheshire
(541) 840-2568 | tanner@hellocheshire.com


